Interoffice Memorandum



AGENDA ITEM

February 22, 2021

TO:

Mayor Jerry L. Demings

-AND-

County Commissioners

FROM:

x.A.P. Kurt N. Petersen, Manager, Office of Management and Budget

SUBJECT: Consent Agenda Item for March 23, 2021

FY 2021 Law Enforcement Trust Fund-Federal Forfeitures

Orange County Sheriff's Office Request

The Orange County Sheriff's Office is requesting \$139,600 from the FY 2021 Law Enforcement Trust Fund-Federal Forfeitures for the following purpose:

Rapid ID Scanners - \$139,600. The purchase of 80 Rapid ID scanners to be used by the Uniform Patrol Division. These scanners will allow deputies to determine if a person with fingerprints on record has provided a false identity, criminal history, or is wanted for a crime.

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval for the Orange County Sheriff's Office to spend \$139,600 from the FY 2021 Law **Enforcement Trust Fund-Federal Forfeitures for** Rapid ID Scanners.

KP

Attachments

c: Byron W. Brooks, AICP, County Administrator Andy DiLoreto, Comptroller, Orange County Sheriff's Office



BCC Mtg. Date: March 23, 2021

Sheriff John W. Mina

ORANGE COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

February 12, 2021

TO:

Board of County Commissioners

FROM:

Sheriff John W. Mina

SUBJECT:

Federal Forfeiture Fund Expenditures

The Sheriff plans to make purchases from the Federal Forfeiture Fund for the following items and amounts:

Item: Rapid ID Scanners

Amount:

\$139,600

Justice/Treasury: 1017-006-0145

Based on the foregoing representations, this request complies with the federal guidelines published by the U.S. Attorney General's Office on seized and forfeited property dated March 1994.

Austin L. Moore, General Counsel

APPROVED:

BY: Pruny Buoky For the Board of County Commissioners

MAR 2 3 2021

12021

Date









ORANGE COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

February 12, 2021

TO:

Comptroller Andrew C. DiLoreto

Office of the Undersheriff

Fiscal Management

VIA:

Chain of Command

FROM:

Sheriff John W. Mina

SUBJECT:

Federal Forfeiture Fund Request

Please develop a trust fund request for \$139, 600 to purchase 80 Rapid ID Scanners.

The purchase of these scanners are not a budgeted item and the Uniform Patrol Division's budget has not funds available to purchase them. Using this device, deputies can determine whether a person has provided a false identify, has a criminal history, or is wanted for a crime. Having this information can alert deputies to whether a person with whom they are interacting may pose a danger to the officer.

These new fingerprint scanners have been tested in the field and represent the most cost efficient option to replace the current devices.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

JWM/ddm Attachments